
   

City Meeting 

October 14th 2021 

 

The Adams Board of Commissioners met in regular session, at 7:00 p.m. in the Bell School 

Auditorium. Mayor Evans, Vice Mayor Hall, Commissioner Baird were present. 

   

Item 1: Open with A Prayer 

The meeting was called to order and Robert Evans lead in prayer. Evans requested all in attendance 

to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Item 2: Minutes 

Minutes of the September meeting were presented. Evans asked if there were any additions or 

corrections. With the no additions or corrections, the minutes were approved. Hall made a motion, 

Evans seconded. All in favor, none opposed. 

 

Item 3: Financials 

The financials were presented for September. Evans made a motion to approve the financials. 

Baird seconded the motion and the financials were approved. All in favor, none opposed. 

 

Item 4: Streets Paving 

Hold off until February.  

 

Item 5: Ordinance No 2021-034  

Hall made a motion to approve the Second reading of Ord No 2021-034 for amending budget for 

2021-2022. Evans seconded it. A rollcall was made; Baird, “Aye”, Evans, “Aye”, and Hall “Aye”. 

Passed 3-0. 

 

Item 6: Public Health Officer Pay 

Donovan Tucker sworn in for Public Health Officer. Hall made a motion to pay Mr. Tucker $100 

per property for each property. Evans seconded the motion.  A rollcall was made; Baird, “Aye”, 

Evans, “Aye”, and Hall “Aye”. Passed 3-0. 

 

Item 7: Sealing Parking Lot 

Bobby Green gave an estimate to seal the parking lot for $3000. Hall gave a motion to approve. 

Evans seconded it. A rollcall was made; Baird, “Aye”, Evans, “Aye”, and Hall “Aye”. Passed 3-

0. 

 

Item 8: 103 South Adams Property 

Two bids were received to bush hog property. One was for $480 and the other was for $1350. 

Evans made a motion to approve the $480. Hall seconded it. A rollcall was made; Baird, “Aye”, 

Evans, “Aye”, and Hall “Aye”. Passed 3-0. 

 

Fire Department – Ray Brown was not present. Donovan Tucker was present and had 

nothing to present.  

 

Recreation Club – Brandon Farmer was not present.  

 

Other Business: 

 Property Taxes for 2021 tax roll is in. City has five more parcels that will be taxed on. 

Appraisal is up from last year. John Poole started the audit for 2020-2021. The state recognized 

the city for having their annual budget balanced, passed, and sent to them by the dead line. A 

certificate was presented.   

  

There being no further business, Mayor Evans moved to adjourned. Vice Mayor Hall seconded the 

motion. Meeting adjourned at 7:17 pm. 

 

________________________________  ____________________________________ 

Anna Luke, City Recorder    Robert Wayne Evans, Mayor 


